
SBWGA-18 General Meeting Minutes 
November 1, 2022 

 
The meeting was called to order by President Ann Stonecipher at 12:52 pm in the Vistas Dining 
Room 
 

1. Minutes of the September 6 General Meeting were approved. 
 

2. The Treasurer’s report was approved. 
 

3. Thank you to the kitchen staff, servers, and the decorators. 
 

4. Ann discussed the following items: 
 

a. Progress of the on-line registration; register by November 30 in order to be 
included in the handbook 

b. There will be a vote on a by-law change at the December meeting.  Detailed 
wording will be forthcoming in the President’s monthly email 

 
5. Connie Culley reminded members to add participation in the Hole-in-One program 

to their registration for 2023.  She congratulated Eila Sallaberry for her hole in one 
on Catalina 3. 

 
6. Deanna McCann, Membership Chair invited Donna Sehn to the podium to 

introduce new member Nancy Prentiss. 
 
7. CJ Johnson encouraged members to sign up for the Cactus Classic.  There will be 

a cocktail party celebration after the last day. 
 
8. President-elect Nancy Sartor discussed the committees still in need of volunteers.  

She is hoping to get two people for each position for better transition the following 
year.  Nancy also discussed the Solheim Cup to be played November 29 and 
December 1.  This year’s theme is “A Little Bit Country – A Little Bit Rock ‘n Roll.” 

 
9. Joan Chyall and Sharon Kreutzen, chairs, talked about their plans for next year’s 

Quail Classic and Helen Graham reminded members to sign up to play in the 
Catalina Cup.  Sign-up is on the bulletin board. 
 

10. Ann announced that receiving no further nominations, the slate of 2023 officers 
recommended by the Nominating Committee will assume their positions by 
acclamation.  The 2023 officers are as follows:   

 
a. Nancy Sartor, President. 
b. Cathe Kropp, Vice President. 
c. Jan Kreis, Secretary. 
d. Patty Mawe, Treasurer. 
e. Francie Entz, TPD Chair. 
f. Special Tournaments Chair, Lisa Graff 
g. Membership Chair, Deanna McCann 
h. Handicap Chair, Sandi Chester. 

 



11. Carol Bidwell gave an overview on Maximum Score, Net Par, Net Double Bogey 
and how to figure your score when you pick up or do not play a hole. 

 
12. Maire Ryan gave a brief talk about the penalty areas on the reconfigured holes, 

SaddleBrooke 6 and 7. 
 
13. Ann reminded members of important upcoming dates, thanked the sponsors, 

acknowledged birthdays in November and held a raffle. 
 

The meeting was adjourned by President Stonecipher at 1:45pm. 


